
An Unexpected Journey 

S even months ago we started on what has been a very common path for 
us throughout the years: renewing a couple of passports.  This 

normally takes one to two months, then we are free to pursue other 
paperwork and travel.  Little did we know that our October 6 applications 
for two of our boys’ passports would become a much longer saga. 

At the end of November, the two passports came back in the normal time, 
but with pictures switched.  We called the 1-800 number within minutes, 
and they said someone would call us back to tell us how to fix it.  Three 
months later, after many phone calls and our congressman’s office getting 
involved, someone finally did reach out.  Within three days, our passports 
were back at the agency in Houston to be corrected and re-processed. 

After another couple of months, a friend got us in touch with a former 
consular officer who called the people involved. 
They got our passports finished in one day, May 8, 
and we received them on May 9. 

Now we are applying for our PNG visas (unknown 
timeframe), and the other big factor is Christy’s 
foot healing to the point she can walk normally on 
it.  Walking is a much bigger part of life in PNG 
than here in the USA.  We are hoping to get back 
to PNG this summer, but we ask that you pray for 
us that it will all work out in God’s perfect timing. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 After they had 

come to Mysia 

(Oklahoma), they 

tried to go into 

Bithynia (PNG), 

but the Spirit did 

not permit them.     

 Acts 16:7 

NKJV 
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Prayer Corner 
Praises: 

• The passports for Lawrance and 
Jacob came through! 

• People who are mostly strangers to 
us being very helpful 

• Christy is mostly able to walk on her 
surgically repaired foot, and is 
otherwise healed up from surgeries 

• Enjoying springtime in the USA 
Requests: 

• We just launched the visa renewal 
process with PNG, pray that it goes 
well 

• We still have some final medical 
appointments and checkups 

• We need wisdom and guidance on 
the timing of our coming transitions 

• More workers are needed in Bible 
translation, literacy, Scripture 
engagement, and support roles in 
PNG 

Even with Christy’s limited mobility we were able to get out to 
enjoy nature at a local lake as spring weather came around. 



Financial and most other matters should be handled through: 
 

Church of God (Holiness)  
World Missions Dept. 

PO Box 4711 
Overland Park, KS 66204 

 
(913) 432-0303  

                 Online: www.coghworldmissions.org 
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Wycliffe Bible Translators     PO Box 628200     Orlando, FL 32862-8200 

USA Contact Information 

Phone/text - Larry (913) 378-3520 
        - Christy (913) 326-4842 

Email:   doylelawrance@gmail.com 

Mail:   39386 CR 555 
  Eucha, OK 74342 

A friend gave the boys a 
hummingbird feeder, and we 
have been enjoying visits by the 
tiny birds, which we don’t get to 
see in PNG. 

Left: Jacob enjoying his dentist visit, even though he needed some work. 
Below Left: Lawrance with one of four catfish we got that night. 
Below: A pretty large snapping turtle made his way across the yard one 
afternoon.  


